Minutes of the Town of Lee Cemetery Trustees

September 20, 2023

Cemetery Trustees present: Peter Hoyt, Chairman and Donna Eisenhard, Bookkeeper.

Others present: None.

- 1. Chairman Hoyt called the meeting to order at 3:18 p.m.
- 2. Minutes of the May 12, 2023 meeting were reviewed and approved as read.
- 3. Mrs. Eisenhard presented a copy of the letter she sent to Ace Hardware Warehouse asking them to remove the Town of Lee from their flag distribution list as their flags did not fit our holders and were of inferior quality to the flags we currently use. A copy of that letter becomes a permanent part of these minutes.
- 4. The Trustees discussed their budget proposal for Fiscal Year 2024. An additional \$100.00 was added to the flags category to insure we still get the quality flags we now use. Others budget items remain the same.
- 5. The current problem at the Davis Fund Private Trust Cemetery along the road by Flag Hill Winery was discussed. A ban has been placed on adding any more illegal stones to the four already erected without permission from the Davis Family heirs. Time is passing and erectors of the stones are no nearer to a solution. Mrs. Eisenhard stated it was her feeling the Town of Lee DPW should remove all 4 stones illegally placed there and store them at the DPW garage until this matter is resolved. She said she has been working closely with a niece of the persons who erected the stones trying to find a solution. She said she had suggested purchasing a sizable plot at Lee Hill Cemetery and placing the stones there and any future stones in memorial of family members. Chairman Hoyt has also been working closely with the State of New Hampshire Trust Department trying to find a solution. No decision has been forthcoming from family members at this time.
- 6. Chair Hoyt stated he will be meeting with the Board of Selectmen and requesting a Trust be established to purchase fencing for the new Clay Lane Cemetery started by the Town. He suggested \$25,000 a year until enough accumulates for the fence. The fence company for Lee Hill Cemetery will be contacted and our stored information on the erection of this fence will also be reviewed before any proposal is confirmed.,
- 7. There being no further business, meeting was adjourned at 4:24 p.m.

7. Eisenhard

Minutes recorded by:

Donna F. Eisenhard, Bookkeeper

## Minutes approved by:

Pita It

Peter Hoyt, Chairman

Donner Eisenfart

Donna Eisenhard, Bookkeeper

Jeff Liporto

Minutes accepted by:

Peter Hoyt, Chairman

Donna Eisenhard, Bookkeeper

Jeff Liporto

October 31, 2023

Date